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22/01/2020  12:09:312019/6445/L OBJ Simon Elmer I am writing on behalf of the Russell Square Commissioners who have a legal right to influence the use and 

activities in Russell Square.  We wish to object to the proposal to place tables, chairs and associated furniture 

on the public highway outside the telephone kiosks.  A previous planning consent specifically forbids items to 

be placed on the footway. and this condition is no less relevant today than it was in 2015 and should remain in 

place.

A decision to allow this is detrimental both to the appearance of the immediate area and the free movement of 

pedestrians which is in accordance with your own policy CS14 of the London Borough of Camden Local 

Development Framework Core Strategy and policy DP17, DP24 and DP25 of the London Borough of Camden 

Local Development Framework Development Policies."  

I also believe it would be detrimental to the other F&B businesses in the area, in particular the Tropea Cafe 

which does an excellent job serving visitors, workers and residents of the area.

20/01/2020  13:35:442019/6445/L COMMNT Peter Niven I work in SOAS University of London; I travel past the site of the planning application at least twice every 

working day.

I believe that this is neither a reasonable nor an appropriate planning application for the following reasons:

1. There are already many coffee shops and other places (such as various local hotels) where coffee is 

available in the area.

2. It is inappropriate in terms of the built environment -- ie, adding to pavement clutter and possibly blocking 

access to the gardens at Russell Square.

3. It will create extra waste in the immediate area and, when there are strong winds, the rubbish will be blown 

far and wide (the south-east corner of Russell Square is particularly exposed).

4. It will not look at all appealing when considering the visual appeal of the area.

Regards, Peter Niven

16/01/2020  21:03:572019/6445/L OBJ Bob Osborne As a local resident I object very strongly to this proposal which should be rejected. The applicant has 

consistently failed to keep to existing permission and rather than granting greater freedom to litter the public 

realm, the opportunity should be taken to remove the existing licence in the light of consistent transgression. 

There is no need for further coffee outlets and this would cause entirely unnecessary and dangerous 

commercial clutter in a conservation area.
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